

G & P Palmer 3 Wattle Ridge Road HILL TOP NSW 2575

13 July 2011

Michelle Cramsie
Department of Planning
23 Bridge Street
SYDNEY NSW 2000

Dear Michelle

HILL TOP REGIONAL SHOOTING COMPLEX

As residents of Wattle Ridge Road Hill Top we object to the proposal to remove the restrictions on gun noise. To remove the restriction would have the effect of objectionable noise being heard at our address.

We came to Hill Top from Sydney to live in a quiet rural environment, not to be subjected to a large shooting complex being thrust upon us and the residents of Hill Top, together with the huge increase in motor traffic through the Village and past our house. Hill Top has a very limited amount of footpaths in front of a few shops and pedestrians sometimes are forced to walk on roads, particularly mothers pushing prams. As this is a government project going ahead against the wishes of the community we believe that more resources are necessary to ensure the safety of residents due to increased traffic.

Again, we strongly object to the removal of noise restrictions.

Yours sincerely

Pam Palmer.

Grahame Palmer.

Department of Planning Received 1 AUG 2011

Scanning Room